
CRYSTAL TOWNSHIP
Board Meeting
January 16, 2023
This meeting was called to order by Supervisor Hyslop at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance recited.
Roll Call:  Board Members present: Lee Hyslop, Lynn Gardner, Catherine Walker, Rosalie Sauser, Kyle Oomen

Guests Present: Ron Smith, Al Purdy, Paul Erickson, Gary Gardner, Howard Gardner
Approval of Previous Month’s Meeting Minutes: The December 19, 2022, Board Meeting Minutes were presented.  Motion by Sauser and supported by Gardner to approve the December 19, 2022, Board Meeting Minutes.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried. 

Changes to Agenda:  Add Fire Department Mutual Aide (MAVIS)
Citizen Comments:  None

Letters and Communications:  None
Fire Department Report:  No problems 
Zoning Report:  Ron Smith reported that he wrote no new permits in December, completed 1; reported on 21 zoning compliance updates and other miscellaneous information.
Clerk’s Report:   Lynn reported that she will be going back to the beginning of the fiscal year to incorporate excel formulas in the budget spreadsheets in Quick Books that will highlight any errors.  She’ll then amend the budget reports and balance the budget.  She stated that she should have this project complete by the February Board Meeting.  Lee stated that Mary and Lynn have put extensive hours in on this and he has reached out to our auditor to meet with Lynn to get us on the right track.  We’ll be holding the annual meeting and budget meeting soon. Lynn has been doing a great job.
Review and Pay Bills: January 2023 bills were presented in the amount of $8594.64.  Motion by Oomen and supported by Hyslop to approve the payment of claims as presented. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  
Walker asked if Republic Services had been switched to on-call pick up since we are having 4 garbage days every month now.  Hyslop will contact the new representative at Republic.    
Treasurer's Report:  Walker presented the December 2022 Treasurer's Report.
Beginning Balance
Cash Receipts
Cash Disbursements
Current Balance

                                            $223,335.06
            $27,750.02          $15,038.17          
             $236,046.91

We’ve sold approximately 53 Transfer Cards so far.  It’s only the first month.
Supervisor's Report:  He will be meeting Mark Timmer of OCRC on Thursday.  He’s met with several farmers on the farm road project. He discussed the Madison Road project between 120th and 126th building it up with slag.  He has an appointment with a grant writer for January 25.  He acquired a large Road Project Map and Oceana County Plat Map, built the frames and installed both here at the Hall.  He met with James Gale to discuss future Insurance plans for the Township.  He met with landscapers and requested bids for 2023 lawn car, this is ongoing as the responses are coming in slow.  He contacted Great Lakes Energy about street lights at the intersections of Hammett and 126th, Madison and 126th, the one at the Transfer station, which is out.  They charge us $15.66 per month for the rental of the light and the power.  If we switch them out to LED like the ones at Cross and 148th it would be only  $9.43 per month.  They install them and take care of them so he’s looking for board approval to make those changes.
Old Business:  Regarding Assessing the Assessor Audit, he had a long conversation with Richard Raffielli, Shelby Township.  There has been allot of dissension with the local MTA Group regarding the new law, there has been a couple changes and he’s researching it.  Lee did buy the book from MTA that he loaned to Raffielli to reach through.  It may not be as challenging as Lee was first told. He’s asked our assessor to give him a report on what value is there to the township if we have large solar farms.   From the classes Lee has attended and the research he’s done, he’s been told there is no value to the township.  Raffielli says, no, we’d get big money.  So Jared Litwiller is checking on that.

We’ve eliminated late fees by paying electronically on a couple monthly invoices.
The treasurer will be contacting the West Shore Bank to transfer out CD to the Family Credit Union in Hart for a much better rate.
He’s still waiting on the tree removal scheduled in the cemetery when the weather improves.

Lee set up meeting with our local Veterans Service Officer Jodi Slinkard, to speak with our Crystal Township veterans on February 10, 2023 from 1 to 3 pm.  This will be an informational question and answer meeting for benefits due our veterans.  She has been very busy and is booked up a month in advance.  She has helped Oceana County Veterans over the past year by obtaining over $300,000.00 in back benefits.

He’s put out a request to surrounding townships on their policy for pay for planning commissioners.

Regarding the LED lights previously discussed, Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to proceed with requesting Great Lakes Energy to switch out street lights to LED at Hammett and 126th, Madison and 126th and the transfer station.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
We are hosting the local MTA (Michigan Township Association) Chapter here on January 25.  This group is growing, and we are getting some good input and feedback.
Chief Purdy submitted the MAVIS Mutual Aid policy for approval. This would cover such things as Natural Disasters, etc.  
Motion by Hyslop and supported by Sauser to approve the MAVIS Mutual Aid agreement.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Previously we voted to Not donate $1248.00 to the public library.  Mr. Oomen had a concern.  We should revisit that next month.  The library told him that 171 of our township residents use the library services.
Oomen asked about the slag project on Madison between 120th and 126th.  He doesn’t recall that being approved.  We will need to revisit that.  We looked back on the minutes of the past several months. MDOT Approved 126th Ave between Monroe and Madison to be ground up and paved.  Jackson Rd. was again discussed.  Weare Twp. Spent some $400,000. On their section of Jackson, but the did NOT pave it to trucking specifications, so they’re trying to stop truck from using it.  Oomen stated that trucks can use it any time they want, just not during the winter when the frost laws are on.  Hyslop stated Larry Doran is trying to get more signs put up to direct trucks to take Monroe Road.  The Jackson road project will happen, it depends on how successful Hyslop is with his Farm Road Project he is ensuing.  The number one priority on the Farm Road Project is to get 126th Ave repaired all the way to Mason County line to make that a Truck road, thicker and wider.  Jackson needs that, as well as 120th.  Hyslop has 4 Oomen farms interested in meeting with him about their top priority on roads.  He is scheduling a meeting with a grant writer.  Gardner asked about the poor condition of Madison between 126th and 120th and if it is due to the traffic from the Transfer Station.  That and the park usage.  We need better gravel, he’s asked Mark Timmer where we can acquire better gravel.  We have to look for grant money, if we were to do that 1 mile of Jackson road we’re looking at $400,000; with our road millage income that would be the only road we could do for 15 years.  He’ll be looking at his notes on the issue of Madison from 126th to 120th.
There being no further business, Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Respectfully Submitted.
Catherine Walker for Lynn Gardner
APPROVED 2/20/2023


